STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL
Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csc

A ELECTRONIC MAIL
February 10, 2022

Bruce L. McDermott, Esq.
Murtha Cullina LLP

265 Church Street

New Haven, CT 06510
bmedermott@murthalaw.com

RE: DOCKET NO. 483 - The United Illuminating Company Certificate of Environmental
Compatibility and Public Need for the Pequonnock Substation Rebuild Project that entails
construction, maintenance, and operation of a [15/13.8-kilovolt (kV) gas insulated replacement
substation facility located 700 feet southwest of UI's existing Pequonnock substation on an
approximately 3.7 acre parcel owned by PSEG Power Connecticut, LLC at 1 Kiefer Street,
Bridgeport, Connecticut, and related transmission structure and interconnection improvements.
D&M Plan Revision.

Dear Attorney McDermott:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your correspondence dated February 9. 2022
regarding the revision to the Development and Management (D&M) Plan for the above-referenced site that
was approved by the Council on August 28, 2020.

Pursuant to Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies §16-50j-62(b), your request for the following
revisions is hereby approved:

a) Re-route the overhead #1130 transmission line crossing of the railroad tracks to connect to the
replacement Pequonnock Substation while avoiding the installation of a transmission structure
north of the railroad corridor; and

b) Re-route an overhead transmission line from PSEG interconnection to the existing Pequonnock
Substation.

The re-routing of the #1130 Line is to address adjacent property owner concerns and more effectively
accommodate the future alignment with The United [luminating Company’s (UI) planned Fairfield to
Congress Project to be filed with the Council.

The re-routing of the Bridgeport Harbor #3 line connection is to address the retirement of PSEG’s Unit 3
and allow Ul to energize the replacement substation and facilitate the testing and commissioning process.

This approval applies only to the D&M Plan revision dated February 9. 2022. Any significant changes to
the D&M Plan require advance Council notitication and approval.

Please be advised that deviations from this plan are enforceable under the provisions of Connecticut
General Statutes § 16-30u.  Furthermore, the Certificate Holder is responsible for reporting requirements
pursuant to Regulations ot Connecticut State Agencies Section 16-30j-62.

Thank you for your attention and cooperation.

Sincerely,

/f’fﬂ. leeodipiiond

Melanie A. Bachman
Executive Director
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